
 

 

January 27, 2025 
 
Subject – South Carolina Second-Generation Anticoagulant Rodenticide (SGAR) Restrictions 

Under South Carolina state pesticide regulation Chapter 27-1075 Section B, the Director of Clemson 
University’s Department of Pesticide Regulation (Clemson DPR) has the discretion to implement 
additional regulations (beyond the EPA). By this authority, Clemson DPR has designated the following 
four SGAR rodenticide active ingredients as restricted to DPR-licensed pest control dealers and 
applicators only statewide beginning February 1, 2025. 

 Brodifacoum 
 Bromadiolone 
 Difethialone 
 Difenacoum 

To comply with these restrictions, Neogen will be limiting sales of its SGARs: DeciMax®, Havoc®, 
Judgement™, and SureKill® Command brand End Use rodenticides to ONLY licensed pest control 
dealers in South Carolina beginning February 1, 2025.  

Please Note: Distributors and/or Retailers who sell SGARS in South Carolina, including through e-
commerce, are responsible for ensuring compliance with these restrictions. Restricted products must 
NOT be sold in South Carolina other than to licensed pest control dealers.  

Neogen Rodenticide Products Impacted by the restrictions imposed by Clemson DPR: 

End Use Products 
DeciMax Soft Bait DeciMax Blocks 
DeciMax Place Packs Havoc Rodenticide Bait Packs  
Havoc-XT Blok Havoc Attack Blocks 
Havoc Pellets Havoc Rodenticide Bait 
Judgement Soft Bait SureKill Command Blocks 
SureKill Command Place Packs  

 

If you have any questions, please contact your Neogen representative.  

Sincerely, 

 
Michael Voss 
Global Product Owner – Rodent Control 
Neogen 


